|mg19 not found or type unknown

Liberty VI Resumes Fiber to the Home Expansion in
Nazareth and Barren Spot

Liberty VI has resumed Fiber to the Home (FTTH) construction in
Nazareth, St. Thomas, and Barren Spot, St. Croix, aiming to expand
high-speed internet access across the territory.
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Liberty VI has announced the continuation of its Fiber to the Home (FTTH) construction
projects in Nazareth, St. Thomas, and Barren Spot, St. Croix. The projects, scheduled to begin
on February 10 in Nazareth and February 12 in Barren Spot, aim to bring high-speed internet
connectivity to residents and businesses in both areas.

The construction is part of Liberty VI’'s broader effort to expand fiber optic access across the U.S.
Virgin Islands. Ravindra Maywahlall, general manager of Liberty VI, emphasized the importance
of securing necessary permits to advance the initiative.


https://viconsortium.com/vi-community_center/virgin-islands-liberty-vi-resumes-fiber-to-the-home-expansion-in-nazareth-and-barren-spot

“As we acquire the necessary permits, we are moving forward once again with our Fiber to the
Home construction projects so more locations in the territory can have access to our fiber-fast
internet,” Maywahlall stated. He also reassured the public that Liberty VI will continue updating
consumers about the next areas slated for fiber expansion as additional permits are approved.

The Nazareth project will take place from 8:30 am. to 3 p.m., Monday to Friday, while work
in Barren Spot will be conducted from 8 am. to 4 p.m.. Both projects are expected to be
completed in approximately three to four weeks.

While efforts will be made to minimize disruptions, the projects will require excavation for
underground fiber placement, leading to temporary lane and partial road closures. Traffic delays
are anticipated, particularly during school hours. Residents and driversin the affected areas are
urged to exercise caution and plan their commutes accordingly. Additionally, businesses and
homeowners are encouraged to park on their properties rather than on the street to prevent
obstructions and potential damage to vehicles.

To keep the public informed, Liberty VI will provide updates on its website (
https.//www.libertyvi.com/news), detailing work schedules and project locations.
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